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Research Update:

University of Western Ontario 'AA' Ratings
Affirmed On Very Strong Enterprise And Financial
Profiles

Overview

• We are affirming our 'AA' long-term issuer credit and senior unsecured
debt ratings on the University of Western Ontario.
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independence, important public policy role, and the government's hands-off
approach to the sector. Although the Ontario government faces fiscal
challenges and projects it will not return to fiscal balance until fiscal
2017-2018, we do not expect provincial operating grants for postsecondary
education to diminish significantly, given this sector's vital public policy
role.

Founded in 1878, Western is a research-intense, doctoral university. It is in
the southwestern Ontario city of London, which has a population of about
384,000. Western has about 32,476 FTEs on its main campus (and close to 38,000
FTEs with its three affiliated colleges), and is the 10th-largest university
in Canada in terms of full-time students (it's the fourth-largest in Ontario).
It has 12 faculties and schools, including a school of medicine and dentistry,
law, engineering, and business. It also has affiliations with three research
institutes, three university colleges, and two teaching hospitals. The
university is a member of the U15, a group of leading research-intensive
universities in Canada. In fiscal 2016, it received C$234 million in
research-related grants and contracts, which have been slowly increasing in
the past several years.

Liquidity

The university's liquidity is excellent, in our view. At fiscal year-end 2016,
Western had almost C$1.4 billion in cash and investments; equal to over 4x our
pro forma debt estimate. Its available resources (internally restricted net
assets plus internally restricted endowments) were what we consider high at
C$603.5 million, or 55.8% of adjusted operating expenditures and 173.7% of pro
forma debt. Although we expect these ratios could be lower in the next two
years if weaker investment returns persist, we believe they will remain more
than sufficient to finance all debt service requirements and provide a
sufficient buffer to withstand any likely medium-term stress scenario.

Outlook

The stable outlook reflects our expectations that, within our two-year outlook
horizon, the university will maintain a healthy market position and demand
profile; it will continue to generate positive net adjusted margins; and
available resources will remain superior. We expect its available resources to
remain in excess of 35% of adjusted operating expenses and cash and
investments to be over 3x total debt; and that provincial support to the
university will not decline beyond our current estimates. The outlook also
reflects our expectation that Western's relationship with the province will be
stable.

Downside scenario

We could revise the outlook to negative or lower the ratings if decreasing
enrollment or funding grants resulted in adjusted net margins weakening to
near balance or sustained deficits, or available resources eroded to less than
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35% of adjusted expenditures or less than 100% of debt outstanding. Moreover,
negative intervention from Ontario, or a significant reduction in Western's
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